
 

Lani Calkin   -  24A Albrecht Ave, Hillsborough
Auckland 1041, New Zealand

   ph. 027 291 0165
PO Box 29151, Epsom, Auckland 1344

email:email:email:email:   lani@omegacommunications.co.nz
web sites:  web sites:  web sites:  web sites:  http://www.omegacommunications.co.nz

https://www.facebook.com/omegacommunications
http://www.pemfauckland.com

https://www.facebook.com/pemfinfo

Issue   879 
Date:      August 24, 2017 
Time:   7 pm 

 
Welcome again to the Omega Communications 

Portal. 
 
I gather you in around me with everyone who is 
receiving on this wavelength, with everyone who is 
resonating with this energy that I connect with, and 
together, we are, and have established an 
information network which is an aspect of the work 
being done to help raise our energy field and our 
consciousness whilst we are here on Earth in the 
current physical body.  
 
I welcome you here in this regard and I call on you 
to be attentive and to come with me to assemble in 
your light body awareness in the receiving area of 
the Station of Light. These journeys together, as we 
embark on them, I sometimes feel very humble 
because they are short in our time-span and yet the 
more you work with them, the deeper you will go into 
your own states of consciousness and expanding 
into the energetic field surrounding us all.  
So, it is quite important and helpful, to the degree 
that you allow it to be that, and as you allow yourself 
to go deeper with each energy transmission.  

So, here you are again with me in this gathering and 
so we will begin.  
 

 
“Acknowledged. Orem coming forward to you here 
and we are delivering to you more of the energetic 
codes which you will be able to integrate within your 
energy field and of course that goes throughout all 
of the levels of your awareness, including your 
mind, including your speech, including your 
different levels that relate to activating your physical 
body.  
 
The more energy and information you can take in 
from the higher pattern, allows the physical body to 
be able to adapt to a higher frequency and the 
frequency aligns you to greater areas within the 
unfolding dimensions around you. They exist but 
they appear to be unfolding as you are able to 
integrate more of the energy that is presented in 
them around you.  
 
Perhaps you could see yourself in the midst of a 
flower bud that is opening and as you peel a petal 
back, you are receiving a greater flow of light into 
you and thus you become dynamically charged with 
the energy patterns that are the dimensional layers 
of existence. There are many of these dimensional 
layers of existence surrounding you and the ones 
we bring you into and present to you are the ones 
that are necessary for you to integrate in the current 
time period.  
 
You will notice that these have changed.  If you 
have become attentive to receiving these messages 
from previous years then you will notice the change 
and you will see that you have changed because 
you can perceive more of what is occurring around 
you and you will have developed greater 
understanding with the sensations you have and 
what you perceive as you journey inward within 
consciousness. 
 
 

Expansion of consciousness is a term, because this 
is easy for you to understand what is happening 
around you, and so you would feel as you are 
stationed here in this receiving area, you have 
expanded to encompass a diverse multi-layered 
image of how you perceive the surrounding 
universe and patterns and the interweaving of 
different groups meeting together and receiving 
parts of the information that relate to the overall plan 
and the systemic expansion and inclusion of a great 
number of more beings who are present on Earth 
and how that relates to groups of beings existing in 
other stations of light energy and existence. 
 
If you are receiving this as we are presenting it to 
you, in this moment you will feel you have stretched 
and you are moving through different patterns of 
light and the light represents many of the different 
dimensional areas that we refer to.  
 
In particular, we are bringing your attention to the 
energy system known as water on your planet and 
everything that is contained within that. Water itself 
in its natural state is filled with information patterns 
measured perhaps as certain nutrient levels and 
lifeform levels and that relates to whether it is more 
saline related or to do with clarity and less saline 
solution and the patterns change. All of that 
flowingness referred to as water is being enhanced 
with the flows of energy that are surrounding this 
current planet form where you are existing. 
Therefore, you also are immersed in this energy 
known as the pattern of water and you are able to 
understand the depth and the difference within 
layers of the water. Perhaps you feel you are 
moving through certain areas of water and you are 
perceiving different elements within the water. 
Perhaps you feel you are holding out a hand and 
receiving a different sensation and of course this will 
be relating to your energy form and in turn into the 
actual physicality of you.  
 
We withdraw you from that level of action.  
 
 



 

In participating in that immersion you may also feel 
you have released energy from you and you would 
feel you have been cleansed and cleared and raised 
in awareness to seeing clearly. There are different 
elements existing throughout your timeline which in 
turn are affecting different layers of your physicality 
and in particular the layers which affect emotions 
and the energy systems relating to health and 
vitality. So, this immersion in the enhanced water 
levels is helping to balance and clear out what you 
have been exposed to recently. This indeed is part 
of the purification of you.  
 
We shift your awareness now into a greater area 
within the Station. In this inner area, you will be 
perceiving transference of energy from where you 
are to directly link with other patterns of existence 
elsewhere from planet Earth. It is a perception that 
you will be sensing around you, where you have 
communication contact with the elements existing, 
many of which you are connecting with from known 
places where you have existed, where you have 
manifested to uphold areas of creative 
consciousness. You are being reconnected to those 
areas again, allowing you the opportunity to draw 
into you everything you need now in your expanded 
sense of awareness that you are already aware of 
in your current circumstances in your physicality.  
 
In the expansion of course, you have shifted into the 
civilisation area referred to as the light cities. And 
therefore we have now drawn you into this deeper 
reconnection pattern where you will draw to you the 
way to work with the shifting energy levels around 
you. It allows you to expand your realisations and 
the intentions you have in how you interact with the 
civilisation as it is around you and how you can 
move it into realisation that you have already 
created the next level of existence. 
 
We are assisting you to remember and to realise 
this shift that has already occurred around you. 
 
Observing in a general perception sense the people 
you mix with in your daily activities – observing them 
gives you the opportunity from this viewpoint to 

identify the ones who have shifted a little as well 
with you and you will observe the others who have 
not been caught up in the upliftment and shift. 
Therefore, you will notice that some people will be 
moving away from where you are and from how you 
mix with people and you will maintain the level of 
support and connection with the beings you connect 
with in this higher state of existence. There is no 
need to feel loss. Nothing is lost. It is a shift in 
perception and a shift in location of your awareness 
and presentation of yourself.  
 
You may be questioning what does this mean in 
your life pattern and we have given you the initial 
answer, that you will notice people have moved 
away, have changed in their attitude and no longer 
want to be part of existing in that state where you 
have been existing and you have moved or you 
have changed in some way even where you 
continue to exist. It is how you perceive what is 
around you. Even in your own dwelling spaces you 
may observe the changed frequency, the different 
light and patterns observed around you. Make a 
conscious choice to move into that and you will then 
meet up with many of the beings existing in that 
other dimension that you now will be able to observe 
and have greater communication with. 
 
You are indeed achieving clarification and 
clearance of energy patterns in you and through you 
and this has been our purpose in these ongoing 
sessions with you.  
 
Draw your attention and focus now around me and 
we again restore your presence into the receiving 
area of the Station. You will feel the support you 
have in this linkage which continues and I withdraw 
now, Beloved 
 
 

Orem  out “ 

 
 

 
 

Thank you, Orem, for this further expansion and 
information as to what has happened since our 
previous gathering with you as a group. 
 
Now, everybody, it is time to draw this around you 
to absorb it and integrate it into you in every pattern. 
You may have been aware of some resistance in 
you in some way. Now you can willingly accept the 
energy, because you have been experiencing it in 
this session and, like me, you may have 
experienced it as something wonderful and already 
be feeling the clearness and the lightness around 
you. 
 
Begin now the reconnection into all the layers of 
your manifested physicality unit on Earth, becoming 
aware of the place where you are receiving this 
transmission and the day and time. When you 
observe around you, are you sensing the difference 
in your own.energy field and in what is around you? 
Feel the difference. Make it real. Make the 
difference the reality in you – clear in every channel 
throughout you. 
 
Again, I thank you for being here, participating in 
this expansion and we are all supporting each other 
in this as well.   
 
Now it is time for me to end this transmission 
through the Omega Communications Portal, so  
 

thank you, and Lightfully, I leave you now. 
 

Please make sure you are fully present again in 
your surroundings 

 

Lani 
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